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Notes to 2019Q2 figures and the forecast 2019
General remarks
As the WAEH is a not for profit organization the VAT is, according to the Dutch law not deductible. In most cost the VAT 
(21 % in the Netherlands) is included.

Support staff to the board and advisor to the board
The cost of support staff until the end of June are in line with the budget. The estimate is that the whole 2019 will be in line with the budget.

Website/information set
The actual cost are in line with the budget.
Travel cost
Travel cost until Q2 are in line with the budget. In spite of the extra meeting in San Francisco the travel cost will be in line with the budget.
Funding agreed projects
Until June a small amount is spent on the medical outcomes project. The € 7.500 paid to the Eye and Ear Victoria in Melbourne is paid out of the project budget of expensive medicine because this project is not started. Given the discussion in Dubai we have the € 20.000 plus the provision available for projects as agreed in the extra meeting in Dubai. This gives a total budget of € 61.883 to spend.  

Central cost
The central cost are in line with the budget.
Travel cost acquisition
Nothing is spent so far. I propose that we transfer € 5.000 to the nurse program as announced in the annual meeting.

Cost annual meeting
The costs of the Annual meeting are € 31.741. The sponsor revenues have covered the out of pocket cost paid in the UK. The difference between the out of pocket expenses and the sponsor income are € 21.867 and is presented as other income. This means that the net cost of the annual meeting are € 9.874. 
Extra meeting
The forecast is to spend € 7.000. So far, we think we will spend far less. In Q4 we will know the exact cost.
Total revenues
This figure is based on the actual bills sent to the members and associate members. The income of members is a little bit lower. The main reason is that we gave the members of the American Association for the last time a discount.

The income out of the fees for the annual meeting is € 15.400 after the cost of the billing system. This is lower than expected. The main reason is that when we made the budget every member could bring one participant. Later on we have changed this in two for every full member.  
 The amount of outstanding bills was the end of August € 106.000. The age of the debtors:  2016  € 0; 2017  € 9.000; 2018  € 16.000; 2019 € 81.000. As we have a provision of € 9.000 the net amount is € 99.000. 
Estimated result
The estimated result is € 466, but the final result depends on spending the budget for projects and the definite charge we have to take on non-paid bills.
Wim Oosterom, 13 September 2019.

